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Winners for the month of October:
Mark & Elaine Hammer, Baxter
Autumn & Laramie Ogden, Ankeny

Special thanks to Teddy S. &  
Mackenzie O. for helping their 

 parents with this contest!!

This month’s contest:
ONE OF TWO MONTHLY $5 BILL CREDITS
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continued on page 8-B u

Dates To Remember:
  
December
 2 Read Meters
 3 Bills Due
 3 Automatic Payments
  Deducted
 11 Email / Mail Bills
 24-25 Office Closed
  Christmas Holiday 
 26 Automatic Payments
  Deducted
 31 Office Closed at 11:30
  New Year’s Eve Holiday
January
 1 Office Closed    
  New Year’s Day Holiday
 2 Read Meters
 3 Bills Due
 3 Automatic Payments
  Deducted

December 2024

Submit your answers to the word 
game on page 8-E. The answers 

will be published in  
the January newsletter.

Powering Lives, Empowering Communities: 
The Impact of Iowa’s Electric Cooperatives
Empowering Communities
For over 85 years, electric cooperatives have contributed greatly to the local communities we serve by providing 
stable careers, paying taxes, returning surplus capital to members, and investing in student programs.

Electric cooperatives directly support almost 2,000 full-time jobs in Iowa. These jobs offer Iowans dependable 
careers with competitive wages and benefits in an exciting industry. Many co-op employees choose to raise 
families in small-town environments and are actively involved in their communities.

Collectively, Iowa’s electric cooperatives pay almost $29 million in local and state taxes each year. These taxes 
help fund local emergency services, road maintenance, healthcare, and public schools throughout the area.

Because electric co-ops are member owned, our members build equity in the local co-op each year based on 
their electric use. Surplus capital is returned to members over time when local boards determine it is financially 
feasible. To date, Iowans have received more than $300 million in retired capital credits from their electric 
cooperatives. Consumers Energy has returned over $7,500,000 to members over the past 86 years. For more 
information on patronage capital credits, see the article on page 8-D. 

We invest in the next generation of Iowans through several educational and leadership development programs 
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for students. Over the past 65 years, Iowa’s electric cooperatives have sent more than 2,500 students from Iowa 
high schools to Washington, D.C., for the annual Youth Tour program. On the Electric Cooperative Youth Tour, 
students learn more about their role as American citizens and the cooperative business model. (See page 8-E.) 
Electric co-ops also support local students through educational programs, online learning opportunities through 
Iowa Youth Tour, and college scholarships. (See page 8-F.) More information about educational opportunities and 
scholarships can be found at the co-op’s website: www.consumersenergy.coop. 

For more information on opportunities through Consumers Energy, contact the Member Services Department at 
800-696-6552 or info@consumersenergy.coop.

Powering Lives (continued)

Bridget Itzen, 
CEO/General Manager
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CONSUMERS ENERGY BOARD APPROVES 
PATRONAGE CAPITAL RETIREMENT FOR 2024
At Consumers Energy’s board meeting on October 31, 2024, the Board of Directors approved 
the retirement of $522,000 of patronage capital credits. This patronage capital retirement will 
show as a credit for each member’s portion of this retirement on electric bills received in 
December 2024. 

The retirement of patronage capital credits is a tangible demonstration of member ownership in Consumers 
Energy. As a cooperative that belongs to the members it serves, Consumers Energy operates as a not-for-profit 
utility. Any “profits” made by the cooperative are referred to as margins. At the end of each year, the margins are 
allocated to each member’s patronage capital credit account in proportion to the amount of electricity purchased 
after all statutory and reserve requirements are met. From the time the margins are generated until they are 
returned, this money is put to work within the cooperative, minimizing debt financing and strengthening our 
financial position.

Your elected Board of Directors must first consider the financial condition of the co-op and the needs for capital 
funds for coming years before distributing patronage capital credits. The patronage capital credit amount 
is determined by the board and is set at a level that maintains the financial integrity of the co-op. The board 
evaluates Consumers Energy’s equity goals, the 
patronage capital credit rotation plan, the cost of 
borrowing money, plant growth, and storm reserves.

Please contact Consumers Energy at 800-696-6552 
with questions about your portion of the retirement 
for 2024 or the patronage capital retirement process.

Consumers Energy’s Board of Directors: Front row – Bill 
Hobson, Pat VonAhnen, Tony Lem, Denny Beckman. 
Back row – Arden Greiner, Jennifer Sease, Steve Quick, 
Craig Griffieon, Bob Meimann 
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for students. Over the past 65 years, Iowa’s electric cooperatives have sent more than 2,500 students from Iowa 
high schools to Washington, D.C., for the annual Youth Tour program. On the Electric Cooperative Youth Tour, 
students learn more about their role as American citizens and the cooperative business model. (See page 8-E.) 
Electric co-ops also support local students through educational programs, online learning opportunities through 
Iowa Youth Tour, and college scholarships. (See page 8-F.) More information about educational opportunities and 
scholarships can be found at the co-op’s website: www.consumersenergy.coop. 

For more information on opportunities through Consumers Energy, contact the Member Services Department at 
800-696-6552 or info@consumersenergy.coop.

Powering Lives (continued)

Bridget Itzen, 
CEO/General Manager
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